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Curriculum & Instruction 

The SAT will be held on October 4th and the PSAT will be held on October 12th.  Juniors are 
encouraged to take the PSAT if they haven’t taken a timed test like this before, and then to 
register for the SAT in the spring. Sophomores are also welcomed to take the PSAT.  
 

Activities and Events 

Cross-country runners have been practicing hard and had a good showing in Wrangell.  Our 
boys took 5th, 12th, 19th, 37th, and 66th.  September 17, they will travel to Sitka. Their regional 
event is slated to take place on October 2nd in Ketchikan. State is October 9 in Anchorage.  
Currently, we have five runners on the team. 
 
Our swimmers have started off strongly this season.  At their first meet in Ketchikan, 83% of the 
team had personal bests, at least two swimmers broke school records, and seven met personal 
goals.  This week, our swim team travels to Petersburg.  Currently, we have 14 swimmers on the 
team  
 
Volleyball also began earlier this month. There are around 13 players this year. Tentatively, 
their first games are October 8/9 at Ketchikan. 
 
Wrestling starts September 29 with coach Chuck Hanson.  We are in the process of hiring an 
assistant coach. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Climate & Culture 

Student Council elections were held the second week of school.  Student Council executive 
board candidates campaigned, made posters, and gave speeches in front of the student body 
via Zoom.  Nearly 100% of students voted in the election on Friday. On Tuesday, September 14, 
class officers were appointed by their peers.  Here are the 2021-2022 Student Council officers 
for CHS: 
 
Executive Board: 
Student Council President: 
Sam Bass 
Student Council Vice 
President: Alissa Durgan 
Student Council Secretary: 
Amiaya Hansen 
Student Council Treasurer: 
Arthur Frank 
Spirit Reps: Rogan Hanson 
and Gonzalo Sanchez 
 
 

Senior Officers: 
President: Sierra Nelson 
VP: Colin Rice 
Secretary: Shaylee 
Johnson 
Treasurer: Demi Ingle 
 
Juniors Officers: 
President: Alexis Lawnicki 
VP: Nikah Crivello-Huestis 
Secretary: Laci Lowery 
Treasurer: Sam Bass 
 

Sophomores Officers: 
President: Ella 
Ebbighausen 
VP: Isabelle Priddy 
Secretary: Kyla Ashmon 
Treasurer: Wesley Horner 
 
Freshmen Officers: 
President: Paulnell 
Tallman 
VP: Ayden Benolken 
Secretary: Tyler Smith 
Treasurer: Tanner Smith 

 
 

Gratitudes 

On behalf of CHS, I would like to extend gratitude to Mrs. Hughes for organizing and facilitating 
the student council elections.  Additionally, Mr. Thain and Ms. Schneider deserve thanks for the 
work they’ve put in to ensure travel is arranged and trips run smoothly for our student athletes. 
 
Total Enrollment 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

9th 10th 11th 12th Total 
23 25 12 13 73 


